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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Minutes of the meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00 pm on Thursday 27th June 2024
1. Welcome and apologies
Apologies were received from: Robert Blanks, Lawrie Bell, Sian Halcrow-Wilson, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Hilary McVitty, Graham Soars and Cllrs David Cartwright, Will Rowlands, Matt Hartley and Cathy Dowse

In attendance: Gail Hodges, (Chairman), Sally Babi, Carol Borhani, Jane Cornish, Bob Laurie, Rachel Travers, Cllr Roger Tester and Lesley Robins, (Secretary)
The Chairman welcomed the return of Cllr Tester, following his successful re-election.
2. Draft minutes of the meeting of  26th March 2024
These were approved as an accurate record.
3. Matters arising not addressed elsewhere on this agenda
None
4. Draft minutes of the AGM held on Thursday 16th May 2024, and any matters to be followed up.
4.1 It was agreed that the revised constitution should be published on the MRA website. 
5. Chairman’s Report
5.1 The new footpath is being well used. An inspection has been completed. LBB has asked idverde to revisit the site and add more soil and grass seed on each side of the path. Jane Askew at LBB has said that the original plan for concrete sides would have been too costly, and that wooden sides are apparently adequate. The path needs to be extended through the inhibitor on the Grove Park entrance. Idverde will speak to the contractor.

5.2 David Cartwright, Hilary McVitty and Gail Hodges had attended a site meeting a long time ago with Geoff Dale to decide on the positioning of the planters. Locations and the use of dark grey concrete were agreed. Metal planters are more expensive and are often stolen. There had been no news on the project for a long time so Cllrs Cartwright and Rowlands pursued the matter with a higher authority. Recent subsequent correspondence form Bromley Council showed some confusion about the choice of planters, their location and the geography of Mottingham. There are issues around the proposed siting of planters near BP and West Park. The cost of the planters including installation will be approximately £1,000 each. We are required to submit a formal maintenance plan, including the watering of plants. Capel Manor is happy for students to do the summer and autumn planting. Some Court Road residents have indicated a willingness to do some watering and the tyre shop which has a tap would also do some watering.
5.3 Good progress is being made with the website. Hilary McVitty and Richard Mainwaring-Burton are working together on this project and have met with two website experts known to Richard. A proposal document is being drafted to include a wire frame (structure). There has been some unavoidable delay because of illness in Hilary’s family.
5.4 The go-funding support for the kindness table in memory of Lexi is short by approximately £200. There will be a sponsored 5K run to raise funds for a bench with a plaque, which hopefully will be installed in December.
5.5 It is understood that a gentleman called Robert Blower from the Jeffrey’s estate would like the Estate to be included in the MRA. The MRA boundary runs up to Dunkery Road and the estate is not included so this request was judged to be inappropriate.
5.6 A request for a table tennis table to be installed (where???) is under consideration.
5.7 Bromley Council has given permission for the installation of CCTV at Foxes Field. However, there is some doubt about the adequacy of local Wi-Fi. Gail Hodges and Roget Tester will meet with Ken Lodge to explore options.
6. Representative Reports
6.1 Councillors, Bromley
Nothing to report.
6.2 Police, Bromley
Nothing to report
6.3 Councillors, Greenwich
Nothing to report.
6.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report
6.5 Planning, Bromley
No major issues to report
6.6 Planning, Greenwich

No major issues to report. The meeting about the planning application for Bridge House has been postponed to 23rd July. Concerns were raised about the application for a major extension to the first house on the right hand side of West Hallowes.
6.7 Bromley Residents Federation

This is now a Whatsapp group. Sally Babi forwards reports to Lesley Robins for circulation.
7. Treasurer’s Report
Nothing to report.
8. Membership Secretary’s Report
Nothing to report.
9. Festive Lights Committee Report
Funds in the account currently stand at £652.71, which includes £175 from Barclays Bank by way of apology for their mismanagement of the mandate change. The accounts are with Bernie Hawes for auditing.
11. Local issues and members’ concerns
Fly tipping in various parts of Mottingham, including by the kebab shop, continues to be a concern With regards to the Royal Tavern dilapidated site it was agreed that investigations would be made into who owns the land.
Concerns were also raised about the poor state of the area outside the library. It was agreed that Jane Cornish will make enquiries with Bromley Council.
12. Any Other Business
None
13. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings/suggested business plan
Next meeting: 19th September 2024, (subject to confirmation)
DRAFT MRA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE BUSINESS PLAN – to be amended and confirmed
	WHEN
	WHAT
	NOTES

	27.06.24
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM

	August
	Festive Lights Committee meeting
	Preparation for decorations 

	August 2024???
	Horticultural Show???
	

	19.09.24
	Committee meeting
	Preparations for Armistice Day 

	August/September 2024
	Autumn Newsletter and subs collections
	To include Festive Lights letter

	October
	Festive Lights Committee meeting
	Check progress

	21.11.24 
	Committee meeting
	

	23.01.25
	Committee meeting
	

	20.03.25
	Committee meeting
	Prepare for AGM

	April 2025
	Spring Newsletter
	To include AGM notice

	15.05.25
	AGM
	

	26.06.25
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM 

Agree programme for coming year


The meeting closed at 8.20pm
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